## SILA INTERNATIONAL BAPTIST CHURCH

คริสตจักรศิลาสากลแบ๊บติสต์

Edition: February 2025

LOVE GOD, LOVE THE CHURCH AND LOVE OTHERS.

# **Baptisms**



These 3 boys wanted to believe in Jesus on Sat. Feb. 1<sup>st</sup>.



August was baptized on Sunday, Feb. 2nd



Auto, August's brother, was baptized on Feb. 2<sup>nd</sup>, too.



Ormsin was baptized on the Feb. 2<sup>nd</sup>, too.



Porch was baptized on Sunday, Feb. 9th.



The 4 boys received the baptism certificates.

## **Children Want to Serve**



Children learn to sing to worship God.



These 3 baptized boys want to join the worship team.



Now they can play one song already.



These children help us clean on every Saturday.

## **Time for Expansion**



15 people always join the Wednesday night Bible Study.



After the upstairs is ready, we will have 2 extra rooms downstairs to teach music and the Bible for children.



We have 60 boxes of Samaritan's Purse for 60 children.



There will be 3 bedrooms and 2 bathrooms by March 10<sup>th</sup>.

Thanks be to God and all of you.

### **Prayer Requests:**

- 1. Raise money to build an auditorium.
- 2. Pastor Curt to raise support to pastor full-time.
- 3. Operation Christmas Child to reach many souls.
- 4. For Khon Kaen to be receptive to the Gospel.

#### From the Pastor:

February has been a wonderful month at Sila International Baptist Church! We are overjoyed to see the spiritual growth taking place, with four young people making decisions for Christ and following in baptism. God is actively moving in the hearts of our attendees each Sunday, and we are so grateful for His work in our church.

Our children's ministry continues to grow, and attendance is increasing. Many are hearing the gospel, and we praise God for the opportunity to share His love with more people each week. One exciting update is that we have received **60 Operation Christmas**Child boxes! Before distributing them, we will be hosting training classes to instruct the young people about Christ. Please pray that their hearts will be open and receptive to the gospel message.

Additionally, we ask for prayers for those who are stepping forward to learn to play musical instruments to serve on the worship team. Their willingness to use their gifts for the Lord is a blessing, and we pray for their growth in both skill and faith.

On a personal note, my family and I are preparing for our upcoming trip to the U.S. on March 18<sup>th</sup>, where we will be sharing the ministry in Thailand, speaking at churches and raising support for the ministry. We are currently about halfway to our fundraising goal for this trip. Your continued prayers and support mean so much to us as we trust God to provide for these needs.

I look forward to reconnecting with as many of you as possible during our visit. Thank you for your partnership in the gospel and for standing with us in prayer. May God bless you abundantly!

Your servant in Christ, Curt Mathis



## **How to give to Thailand Missions**

\*All donations are tax-deductible.

#### GIVE BY CHECK:

- 1. Make check to: Narrow Road Gospel Ministry Inc.
- 2. In the memo section write: Thailand Missions
- 3. Mail to:

Narrow Road Gospel Ministry Inc. 3543 Tree Lane

Kingwood, Texas 77339

GIVE via either QR code:

Scan either QR code and follow the prompts.





Zeffy

PayPal

## **Sponsoring Church**



If you have any questions, you can contact Pat Cammarata at:

Kingwood First Baptist Church 3500 Woodland Hills Drive Kingwood, Texas 77339

### Personal contact information

Curt Mathis 445 M1 Tambon Sila, Muang Khon Kaen Khon Kaen, Thailand 40000

**Phone**: +66 65-226-1073 or (Skype) 832-548-4973

Email: silainterbc@gmail.com Facebook: @SIBCKhonKaen Website: www.silainterbc.com



Website